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PROTECTION AND PERMANENCY MEMORANDUM 20-09
TO: 

Service Region Administrators



Service Region Administrator Associates



Service Region Clinical Associates



Regional Program Specialists



Family Services Office Supervisors

FROM:  
Mary Carpenter, Assistant Director



Division of Protection and Permanency

DATE: 
April 13, 2020
SUBJECT:
TWIST Release, Safety Check and Review/Caregiver Placement Screens
The purpose of this memorandum is to provide guidance regarding the upcoming April 17 TWIST release. This TWIST release automates the DPP-1277 Safety Check and Review  and includes a caregiver placement screen to assist CHFS in obtaining data related to relative and fictive kin caregivers. 

Safety Check and Review

Beginning April 17, all Safety Check and Reviews will be completed in TWIST. The automated Safety Check and Review is designed to flow exactly as the current paper form.  Workers will now have the ability to enter directly into TWIST and submit through centralized intake.  Once it is approved, the document will be available in the assessment screens.  
There are two sections to the Safety Check and Review. When section one is completed, it can be submitted to the supervisor for approval and can be printed. This is especially helpful in instances where a family is seeking to become a foster parent and the review needs to be completed within three (3) days of placement.  When both sections of the review are complete, have been submitted to the supervisor, and have been approved, the document will disappear from the assessment screens.   
All court related activities/home evaluation ADT’s should be completed by April 17. All of the ADT’s that are in process, submitted but not approved, or pended back by a supervisor will be deleted and regenerated with the new Safety Check and Review. It is very important that these ADT’s be completed before April 17th so there will be no loss of information. 

Caregiver Placement Screen 

Also included in the April 17 TWIST update is a new caregiver screen. The screen was created to capture data on children placed with relative/fictive kin caregivers via temporary custody or for caregivers that are caring for children placed with them on prevention plans. This screen will not capture any caregivers or children that are in DCBS custody. This screen will capture the basic demographic information of the caregiver, as well as the break down of the type of placement, e.g., relative, fictive kin, or prevention plan placement. Collecting data on these placements will help DCBS with further allocating the necessary resources to fully support relative/fictive kin caregivers to provide placement stability.

A web based training will be available on April 14, 2020 for both the Safety Check and Review and the caregiver placement screen. The trainings will explain how to navigate the new TWIST screens and processes.
If you have any questions regarding this transmittal letter please contact:
Maurice Lee, Social Service Specialist

Maurice.lee@ky.gov
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